CAMP OAK OPENINGS
SAUGATUCK, MICHIGAN
July 9, 1939

Mrs. Alberta Hulteen,
Department of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mrs. Hulteen:

the single

I am so glad that the booklet is so nearly complete. I cannot understand about the front pages for they were all together; as I recall in the wire basket on my desk. I am sorry that you have been put to all of this extra trouble.

Since Miss Hoover and Jane did so much work on the bulletin, don't you think their names should be on it? I shall appreciate it if you will ask Dr. Allen's suggestion on the matter. The title page looks fine to me, other than that one suggestion.

On the back of the title page I have re-written the foreword. The index stencil was cut was it not?

I should very much appreciate having a copy as soon as it is finished.

Know you are glad to have the Kansas weather more bearable. It has been quite damp here combined with an overdose of mosquitoes. The camp is quite an interesting one and I am enjoying it a great deal.

Best wishes to you.

Tincerely, Jaich. Hapleton.